. June 24, 2004

Special Meeting
Present: Selectmen: Richard Sears, Nicholas Solley, Harry Wyant

First Selectman Richard Sears called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m. The purpose of the meeting was to
award the bid for a new 2005 dump truck. Bids had been received at the June 17, 2004 Selectmen's
meeting.

Nicholas Solley made a motion to award the bid to Marola Motors of Torrington in the amount of
$91,900 for a 2005 International dump truck as requested in accordance with Town specifications,
complete. Richard Sears seconded the motion.

This bid would include the trade-in of the Town's 1993 International Model 2554 dump truck with sander
and plow for $17,000. This bid would be awarded in the best interest of the Town for the following
reasons:

e A majority of the Town's fleet is comprised of International trucks.
e Lower bid of the two International bids submitted.
e Interchangeability and conversion for repairs and parts.

e Excellent service afforded by Marola Motors. Marola had provided service on weekends and nights in
emergencies.

The motion was passed unanimously.

Harry Wyant made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 4:10 p.m. Nicholas Solley seconded the motion.
Motion unanimously passed.

Respectfully submitted,
Kathy Gollow
Selectman's Assistant



